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dried up, and Russia, -with her growing population and
ambitions, would have dominated the Balkans and hastened
the day for controlling Constantinople and the Straits.
Bethmann and Jagow concluded that the more ener-
getically they appeared to support Austria, the more likely
they would be to. succeed in "localizing" the conflict and
in preventing Russia and the other Powers from interfering,
Therefore on the morning of July 24, when Austria notified
the Powers of Europe of the Note delivered to Serbia the
night before, Germany immediately followed with declara-
tions endorsing Austria's charges against Serbia and empha-
sizing the importance of localizing the conflict.   Jagow
made the assertions which we have quoted above as to
Germany's having no foreknowledge of the contents of the
ultimatum.   But in pretending to be wholly ignorant of
Austria's step and at the same time approving it when
taken, the German Foreign Office stupidly put itself in a
false and self-contradictory position which not unnaturally
made the Entente Powers suspect that it was acting in bad
faith; it made them suspect that the German authorities
were more responsible for Austria, and were harboring more
reprehensible plans of their own, than was really the case
—that Germany had not only approved but had instigated
Austria's action; that this action was not aimed merely at
Serbia, but was the pretext for a general war which would
realize the ambitions voiced by irresponsible Pan-German
orators and newspapers.   These suspicions were not un-
natural under the circumstances, and though they were far
from accurate, they were assiduously spread, especially by
the representatives of France, and contributed much to
the later fatal course of events.   Later, when Germany
perceived that it might not be possible after all to "localize"
an Austro-Serbian war, and therefore made genuine efforts
to restrain Austria and avoid a general European War, less
credence was given to her statements because of the bus-

